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Draft Minutes
NIABT Board of Trustees’ Meeting
Mon 7 November 2011
Present:

Glyn Roberts


NIIRTA
Leslie Cree MBE MLA

Chris Lyttle MLA


David McClarty MLA


Sue Ramsey MLA


John Rooney


Rooney Fish
James Devlin


BT NI
Gareth McGrath

NI Assembly

Alec McRitchie


Bombardier Aerospace

John O’Farrell


NI-ICTU

Grainne Walsh


Stratagem
Also in attendance:
Ivor Gibson


NI Assembly
David Gray


RGS McClure Watters 
Louise Simpson

NI Assembly
As the NIABT Chair, Robin Newton MLA, was not present, the NIABT vice-Chair, Glyn Roberts chaired the meeting.

Agenda Items:
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Robin Newton MLA, James Haughey and Joanne Stuart.

2. Declaration of interests
No members declared an interest on any of the agenda items.
3. Adoption of previous minutes
It was proposed by John Rooney and seconded by Leslie Cree that the minutes from the previous Board meeting were true and accurate. 
4. Matters arising 
The majority of matters arising from the minutes formed substantive agenda items, however, a number of matters were discussed which were not on the agenda:
a) The Vice Chair clarified that the element of the Articles of Association referring to business membership and removal of businesses because contributions had not been made was clear. The Vice Chair clarified that the NIABT policies and procedures document went on to detail this process. There was a discussion around exploring the possibility of having a Direct Debit facility for payment of business membership fees.
Action - Staff to check with the Northern Bank on procedure for using Direct Debit facility.

b) The Vice Chair also advised MLAs on the Board that it would be good practice to declare their NIABT Board membership on the Register of Interests.

c) The Vice Chair confirmed that NIABT business cards had been delivered for Board members as requested and that receipts have been issued to all businesses in respect of payments received for Westminster and Brussels.

5. 2010/2011 Accounts




David Gray from RMS McClure Watters presented NIABT accounts for 2010/2011. It was proposed by John Rooney and seconded by Leslie Cree that the accounts were accurate.
6. Correspondence






The Board discussed three items of correspondence, all requests to deliver briefings to the NIABT. 

a) Chris Harrison from JPR suggested that Lisney deliver a briefing on the NI commercial property market. 

b) Kathryn Thomson from NI Tourist Board suggested that NITB deliver a briefing on “Our Time, Our Place”, which would focus on tourism initiatives in Northern Ireland during 2012.
c) Gerard McCann from CBRE suggested delivering a briefing on “Northern Ireland Property Market Outlook” which would look at mainly the commercial property sector in Northern Ireland.

After consideration, the Board decided on the following actions:

· Write to JPR explaining that it would not be possible to consider a proposal for a non member to deliver a briefing at present.
· Write to NITB suggesting that they deliver their presentation at the Christmas reception on 12 December 2012.
· Write to CBRE suggesting that they consider delivering an event on a broader theme on the property market in partnership with other appropriate NIABT business members.
7. Patrons/Honorary Board members







The Board discussed the suggestion of creating either a Patron role or an Honorary Board Member role. The Patron role was favoured by the Board and a paper will be discussed at the next Board meeting with regards to the role of the Patron. 
8. Events








The Chair provided a recap of recent and forthcoming events:
29 September:

A Procurement seminar in the North West in Magee. John Gibson, Head of Procurement in the NI Assembly and Norah-Anne Barron from Pi Communications spoke at the seminar. The event was run in conjunction with Londonderry Chamber of Commerce, Ilex, City of Culture and Derry City Council. 

30 September:

A delegation visited Ilex and had a tour of the Peace Bridge and Ebrington site. The Culture Company then provided a presentation on the planned activities for Derry~Londonderry City of Culture 2013. This event attracted media attention in 2 local newspapers. (See TAB 5)
11 October:
A breakfast briefing was delivered by Angela McGowan, Chief Economist of the Northern Bank. Angela presented an overview of the new global economic environment and highlighted the challenges and opportunities that it presented for Northern Ireland.

17 October:
Members of the Board met a delegation of Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN) Ambassadors for dinner in Parliament Buildings. During the evening, discussions took place around opportunities for trade and investment and tourism opportunities between our regions. 
18 October:
A City of Culture Corporate and Engagement Reception took place in the Long Gallery. Guest speakers included Junior Minister Anderson and Shona McCarthy, CEO of Culture Company. 

Forthcoming

15 November:
A breakfast briefing on North/South Collaborative opportunities in EU Framwork Programme 7 will be delivered by Simon Grattan and Aidan Gough of InterTradeIreland. Invest NI representatives will also attend and participate in a panel for Q & A.
21 November:

4 day European Programme based at the Irish Institute in Leuven, Belgium. The programme has been offered to businesses at a cost of £500, which is to cover flights, accommodation and meals.
12 December 2011:
A Christmas reception will be held immediately after the Board meeting on 12 December at 6:00pm. The Chair had previously indicated that this would be an ideal opportunity for a representative of the NI Tourist Board to address the Business Trust to talk about tourism initiatives in 2012.
13 December 2011:
A breakfast briefing on Competition Law will be delivered by a representative of the Office of Fair Trading. 

17 January 2012:
The project leader of the Confucius Institute for Northern Ireland will deliver a briefing on the importance of trade links between Northern Ireland and China.

14 February 2012:
A social media breakfast briefing will he held, details to follow.

16 February 2012:
President’s annual Dinner to be held in Parliament Buildings. The vice Chair proposed that we write to FM and dFM to invite them to speak at the dinner. Staff will look into the possibility of alternative venues in Belfast as the dinner may attract high numbers which may exceed the Long Gallery capacity.
22 March 2012: A South West regional dinner will be held on the evening of 22 March. This event will be used as a recruitment opportunity to attract more business members from outside Belfast. MLAs would be invited to host a table of business people. We are targeting 100 people at a cost of approximately £20 per head.
The Vice Chair also informed the Board that some proposed events were being considered:

a) Young Directors from IOD have contacted the Secretary with a view to hosting an event to highlight the Assembly and how it works. The NIABT would aim to encourage business membership from such an event.

b) The NIABT Board had previously stated a desire to hold a social economy event in partnership with NICVA. This will be explored by staff. 
The vice Chair confirmed dates of planned Board meetings:
12 Dec 2011:
5:00pm in Room 21

6 Feb 2012:
5:00pm in Room 21

6 Mar 2012:
5:00pm in Room 21

21 May 2012:
5:00pm in Room 21
9. Brussels European Programme:

The annual European programme will take place from 21 November to 24 November 2011. During this 4 day Programme, the delegation will be based at the Irish Institute in Leuven, Belgium. The Programme has been offered to businesses at a cost of £500, which is to cover flights, accommodation and meals.

10. Fellowships
The Vice Chair confirmed that as a result of a recent promotional flyer issued to all MLAs in relation to the Fellowship scheme, 8 MLAs have declared interest in taking part in fellowships. Work will now commence on making the necessary arrangements. 







11. MLA job shadowing
The Board discussed a suggestion in relation to a different approach to business members having opportunity to integrate with MLAs. The Board asked that a paper be brought to the next Board meeting with a proposal on how this may look.

12. Marketing brief

The Board discussed marketing of the NIABT. It was suggested that existing business member magazines should be used to market the Trust. James Devlin offered a meeting with the BT PR team to discuss further marketing options.  
13. Financial update






A financial statement relating to the period 16 Sep – 31 Oct 2011 was discussed and noted. 
14. Membership Applications




The Board approved membership applications for a number of businesses: 
· Culture Company 2013 Ltd.:
· Interim Selling Solutions
· JR Consultancy

· The Spirit of Enniskillen Trust
· The Outlet
· Resolute PA
· Semta NI
· W Oliver (Exorna) Ltd

· Ulster Community Investment Trust (UCIT)

15. Membership Removals

The Board approved removal of a number of businesses who had not renewed their membership 
· Barista Coffee House

· Hydro NI

· Magowan Tyres

· Weber Shandwick

16. Policies/Procedures





The Board discussed and approved the draft NIABT policies and procedures. 
17. Parliament Building Passes
The Vice Chair reported that a letter has been sent to NI Assembly officials exploring the possibility of obtaining passes for business members of the Board for use when attending Parliament Buildings in the capacity of attending Board meetings. The Vice Chair will report back to the Board when a response has been received. 
AOB
As there was no further business to discuss the meeting was closed.
The date of the next Board meeting will be Monday 12 December, which will be followed by an informal Christmas reception.

